
18. PRESENTATIONS BY COUNCILLORS 

18.1 Presentations by Councillors   
 
1. Councillor Glynn thanked the Director Business Services for his involvement, 

support and work undertaken with regards to the Kangaroo March Re-
enactment commencing in Wagga Wagga Saturday 5 September and 
concludes in Campbelltown Saturday 10 October 2015.  

 
2. Councillor Chanthivong advised that the NSW Parliament is conducting an 

inquiry with regards to Companion Animals Breeding Practices. Councillor 
Chanthivong suggested that the Director Planning and Environment consider a 
submission with regards to this inquiry. The closing date for submissions is 
Monday 15 June 2015. 

 
3. Councillor Greiss congratulated the Director Planning and Environment and all 

relevant staff members for the work and community consultations undertaken 
with regards to the Campbelltown Local Environmental Plan (LEP). The 
implementation of the LEP was completed professionally and very well 
received. 

 
4. Councillor Greiss congratulated the Director Business Services for the work 

undertaken with regards to Fit for the Future not only in the Campbelltown 
Local Government Area, across NSW with Local Government NSW.  

 
5. Councillor Greiss advised that he recently represented the Mayor at the 

Ingleburn RSL Sub-Branch Memorial Garden. The event was very successful. 
 
6. Councillor Hawker advised that he recently represented the Mayor at the recent 

Open Access Forum which focussed on People with a Disability and the 
Criminal Justice System. This forum advised community members of the 
support and agencies available to assist them and Councillor Hawker noted 
that the event was successful and very well attended. 

 
7. Councillor Chanthivong referred to the Anzac event held at Campbelltown 

Catholic Club and congratulated Councillor Lake for his speech, Councillor 
Chanthivong noted that the speech was very moving and heartfelt. 

 
8. Councillor Lake introduced and welcomed Council's new Director City Works, 

Mr Wayne Rylands to Council. 
 
9. Councillor Lake referred to recent Anzac Centenary celebrations and noted that 

the presentation of the Anzac Day Plaques to local schools was a wonderful 
occasion and well supported.  

 
 
10. Councillor Lake advised that he recently attended a conference regarding the 

proposed Western Sydney Airport and noted that a number of questions were 
asked at this conference. 

 
11. Councillor Lake advised that he recently attended the UDIA Conference at 

Homebush where he raised a number of infrastructure issues. 
 



12. Councillor Lake referred to the recent Citizenship Ceremony and advised that a 
plaque celebrating the 65 years of Citizenship in Campbelltown was received 
by the Federal Member for Macarthur, Mr Russell Matheson MP.  

 
13. Councillor Lake congratulated Councillor Chanthivong on his inaugural speech 

made in Parliament last week. Councillor Lake noted that the speech was very 
well received. 
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